
From: Lisa Foust
To: gary.volluz@att.com
Cc: Ectory R. Lawless
Subject: 03-00126 Bullseye Telecom, Inc. / CLEC Cancellation Request
Date: Monday, October 23, 2023 10:37:10 AM
Attachments: 0300126 Bullseye Telecom Cancellation Request.pdf

Good Morning Mr. Volluz,

  We received an email from Kathy Sager in late August that you would be the new regulatory
contact for BellSouth/AT&T Tennessee beginning in early September.  I look forward to working with
you on regulatory matters.

Attached you will see a request for cancellation of the CCN of Bullseye Telecom, Inc., which has been
operating as a CLEC in Tennessee since 2003.  Before we cancel their CCN, we always verify with
BellSouth/AT&T Tennessee that the company requesting cancellation is not being provided any
resold lines or facilities-based services by BellSouth/AT&T Tennessee.

Can you please verify that BellSouth/AT&T Tennessee is not providing any resold or facilities-based
services to Bullseye Telecom, Inc. at this time?

I’m hoping to put this cancellation request on our next Commission Conference Agenda which will
be held in early November.  If you can provide verification that no services are being provided to this
company, it would be greatly appreciated.

From what I understood from Kathy Sager, she always checked with the Interconnection Team for
this information, if that is helpful for you to know.

Thank You,
Lisa Foust
Utilities Division
TN PUC
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   151 Southhall Lane, Ste. 450 
   Maitland, FL 32751    


        www.inteserra.com


September 7, 2023 
Via Overnight Delivery 


(Plus E-Filed Copy) 


Ms. Darlene K. Standley, Asst. Chief - Telecommunications 
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street 
4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 


RE: BullsEye Telecom, Inc. Cancellation of Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to 
Provide Competing Facilities-Based Local Exchange Telecommunications Services, Including 
Exchange Access Telecommunications Services, and Resold Long Distance Services in the state 
of Tennessee 


Dear Ms. Standley: 


Pursuant to Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. R. 1220-4-8-.05, please accept the original and four (4) copies of this 
letter as notice to the Tennessee Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) that BullsEye Telecom, Inc. 
(“BullsEye”) is requesting the Commission to cancel its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 
(“CCN”) as granted in Docket No. 03-00126 on September 23, 2023, at the Commission’s earliest 
convenience. 


On June 7, 2023, Lingo Telecom, LLC d/b/a LingoComm d/b/a BullsEye (“Lingo Telecom”) and BullsEye 
Telecom, Inc. submitted a Joint Notice of an Internal Reorganization to the Commission that resulted in 
a transfer of the complete customer base of BullsEye to Lingo Telecom. This transaction was completed 
on July 1, 2023. Since all BullsEye customers are now transferred to lingo Telecom, BullsEye is ceasing to 
exist as a telecommunications carrier and is requesting the cancellation of its CCN. 


Customer notice is not applicable, as BullsEye no longer has any customers. 


Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 470-672-3920 or 
via email to spagana@inteserra.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 


Sincerely, 


/s/Carey Roesel 


Carey Roesel 
Consultant 


cc: Alex Valencia (Via E-Mail) - Matrix 


tms: TNi2302 


Enclosures 
CR/im 
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